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Patrick Walsh 
Bayu-Undan – Darwin LNG Commercial Team Lead 
ConocoPhillips Australia Pty Ltd 
53 Ord Street 
West Perth WA 6005 
 
13 March 2020 
 
Dear Patrick 
 
Re: Part 24 exemption applications – DLNG to PWC Pipeline  
 
I refer to your applications, received 10 February 2020, for exemptions from Part 24 of the 
National Gas Rules (NGR) for the DLNG to PWC Pipeline.  
 
The AER has assessed the applications and, on the basis of the information that you have 
provided, has determined the following. 
 
• The upstream component of the DLNG to PWC Pipeline does not provide third party 

access and is granted a category 1 exemption under Part 24 of the NGR. 

• The downstream component of the DLNG to PWC Pipeline is a single user facility and 
is granted a category 2 exemption under Part 24 of the NGR.  

 
These exemptions will expire on 1 March 2024, to align with the existing Part 23 exemptions 
for these upstream and downstream components of the DLNG to PWC Pipeline.  As 
required by Gas Rule 611(10), please notify the AER if circumstances change such that 
either component of the pipeline no longer qualif ies for exemption. 
 
Rule 611(9) requires the AER to maintain a public register for Part 24 exemptions.  The 
details for these exemptions will be added to the register. 
 
If you wish to discuss the content of this letter or have any questions, please contact Jeremy 
Llewellyn on (07) 3835 4610. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 
Peter Adams 
General Manager  
Market Performance 


